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MEMORANDUM
TO:
AAA Directors
NOTICE#: 
122310-1-I-SWCBS
FROM:
Charles T. Corley
Interim Secretary 
DATE:
December 
2
1
, 2010
SUBJECT:
Notice of Instruction: New OAA Title IIIE Assessment Type and CIRTS Reporting Requirements
The purpose of this notice is to provide guidance to the 
A
rea 
A
gencies on 
A
ging 
(AAAs) 
and
 the
 provider network regarding the new Older Americans Act National Family 
Caregiver Support (Title IIIE) p
rogram assessment type and 
Client Information and Registration Tracking System (
CIRTS
)
 reporting requirements
, e
ffective January 1, 2011.  This new assessment 
type 
is being developed as a result of the Title IIIE Workgroup consisting of representatives from all eleven 
AAAs 
and Department staff.  The workgroup met 
regularly 
via conference calls over the past several months.
The OAA Title IIIE Workgroup reviewed 
current 
policy, National Aging Program Information System (NAPIS) state program annual reporting requirements and (CIRTS) reporting requirements to determine necessary program changes and efficiencies.  As a result, the following program changes are in process:  
 A new OA3E assessment type is under development and will contain the minimum required data elements for NAPIS reporting.  The assessment will also contain the required information to document eligibility for the frail elder recipient.  OAA requires that the elder be frail to receive IIIE respite and supplemental services.
The current OA3EG assessment 
type 
will remain in effect for the OAA Title IIIE Grandparent program.  The
 workgroup recommends that the D
epartment pursue a rule change to update the questions regarding children to reflect the new NAPIS reporting requirements.  NAPIS collects data that includes the number of children 18 or younger and the number of children with disabilities.  Currently, the OA3EG assessment collects the name and date of birth of a child b
ut not the number of children.
Attached is the document 
that describes 
the OAA Title IIIE 
p
rogram and CIRTS 
u
ser 
r
equirements effective January 1, 2011.  
Should you have questions, please contact your contract manager.  We greatly appreciate your attention to this matter.
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GOVERNOR
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INTERIM SECRETARY
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